Boyds Civic Association

October 21, 2004 Meeting Minutes
President Melissa Foster called the Boyds Civic Association (BCA) to order at 7:35 pm on November 21, 2004. There were about 20 people in attendance. Minutes from the BCA’s July meeting were approved. 

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Treasurer’s Report (Steve Gibson): Approved
Current balance
$1,016.00 

• Thanks to Regina Walls: Thanks for helping to host the July meeting and for taking blood pressures of anyone at the meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

• BCA Picnic (Eskin Huff):

The picnic was a great success in fun and money ($302.98). Thanks goes to Jim McDaniel (auctioneer), John Miller (signs), John Cooke Gazette article), Debby Howie and Kathy Long (drinks and setup), and Heather Haley (accounting). 

MOTION passed: $150 will be set aside to pay for the Black Hill Park’s shelter rental.

• Buckridge Court Truck Depot (C.W. Wright) (Melissa Foster): 

The county approved the Snouffer School property. We are on the “A” list for the final decision. 
• Web Site (Melissa Foster/Maggie Bartlett/John Cook): work will continue. BCA will have a link off of the Montgomery County Civic Federation.
• Thanks for donations for the Twitchell Family

• Solid Waste Task Force (Melissa Foster):

Olivier de Messier has stepped down as the BCA’s representative to the county’s Solid Waste Task Force. The county Council has not followed up on their promises made in the “Declaration.” Mike Knapp reported that someone has been appointed to head up the council’s efforts.
• Barnesville/Bucklodge/Slidell Roads

Thanks goes to Anne Davies and Melissa Foster for perservering for get the stop sign approved and installed. Brush now needs to be trimmed around the Route 117 sign.

NEW BUSINESS

• County Council Referendum on the November Ballot (Del Laminan):

Discussion about the pros and cons of having nine district council members rather than the current five district and four at-large members.

• Boyds’ Day Festival (Melissa Foster):

Melissa would like to start an annual Boyds’ Day Festival in the spring, which would help raise funds for the BCA's lawyer fees. The Festival would include local artisans possibly stationed at various locations such as Kerr Hall, the Dereggi home, and the Wright location. Each artisan would be charged a nominal booth fee and the proceeds would go to the BCA. Melissa also envisions live music and children’s activities (pony rides, hay rides, face painting, etc). Melissa thinks it will take a team of volunteers and she will decide over the next month if coordination of this event is even possible in such a short period of time. Carol Purcell volunteered to help plan this event.

• Boyds Signs in Surrounding Neighborhoods:

Maureen Herndon volunteered to research what rules and regulations exist in surrounding neighborhoods on Schaeffer Road and near the SoccerPlex in respect to placing Boyds signs in those neighborhoods.

• Merge of Agricultural Advisory Committee and the Agricultural Preservation Advisory Board

With both boards contradicting each other on some issues, the BCA felt that it is advantageous that both boards need to have their own voice with the County Executive Doug Duncan. Cheryl Imperatore and Anne Davies volunteered to draft a letter suggesting that these two advisory boards not be merged. 

• Pat Donnelly’s goose was found.

• Discovery Toys: Vistas development’s resident offered to donate toys to a needy family.

• Nomination Committee: Melissa will ask Merritt Ednie to chair the nomination committee with two other people.

• Meeting Schedule

January 20, 2005

• Motion to adjourn: passed at 8:40 pm.
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